
 

 

STAGE 3  

Jansen Street to Barry Drive 

The eastern side of Redbank Plains Road 
kerb works are nearing completion with 
asphalt laying to follow. 

Some concrete driveways will be reinstated 
as part of the final works. The team will 
then move to construct the centre median, 
kerb and island construction. To achieve 
this the traffic will be switched to split 
northbound and southbound traffic to the 
outer lanes to provide access to the centre 
of Redbank Plains Road. 

The western side of Redbank Plains Road 
will see the progression at the corner of 
Highbury Drive, installation of new 
stormwater infrastructure opposite Verran 
Street, and completion of roadworks 
including kerb and asphalt to align with the 
newly constructed pavements. 

 
 

 

Barry Drive to Shannon Street 

Construction of the centre median 
retaining wall is underway. When this is 
complete the wall will provide support for 
the new split level north and southbound 
carriageways. 

 
Shannon Street to Kruger Parade 

On the eastern side of Redbank Plains Road 
from Shannon Street to Kruger Parade, the 
roundabout will be progressively removed 
to construct a new signalised intersection. 
To achieve this and allow more vehicle 
movements into the future, significant 
regrading of the existing roundabout 
surface levels to the new intersection 
design are required through the area from 
Morgan Street towards the north. 

Stormwater upgrades, installation and 
aligning of a watermain and new retaining 
walls to some property boundaries on the 
will progress. Changed traffic conditions 
will be in place to facilitate these works. 
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The upgrade of Redbank Plains Road is advancing. As one of the largest road upgrade in council’s  
history, the road will be upgraded to a four lane divided carriageway to meet increased growth in the  
region. The project is being completed in stages with Stage 3 currently under construction. 



 

Landscaping plans 

As some construction activity progresses to 
completion, plantings along Redbank Plains 
Road will commence. Scheduled for late 2023 
and early 2024 the landscaping of Redbank 
Plains Road will include 9500 low ground cover 
plants and over 3300 shrubs and trees. The 
plants have been chosen to suit the climate 
and conditions of the Redbank Plains region. 

STAGE 4 

Council is planning to upgrade Redbank Plains 
Road (between the Cunningham Highway and 
Collingwood Drive), Redbank Plains/New Chum 
to a four lane urban standard. This project is 
identified in iGO – The City of Ipswich 
Transport Plan and is supported by funding 
through the Queensland Government's 
Transport Infrastructure Development Scheme 
(TIDS), and Ipswich City Council. 

This project is in early planning stages and is 
scheduled to be designed in the next two 
years. Construction timing will be dependent 
on funding in future council budgets. 

 

 

Thank You 

The project team appreciates your 
understanding and patience as we construct 
this major infrastructure project in the 
Springfield region. 

Contact Us 

To find out more about the project, you can 
contact us or by visiting the dedicated project 
webpage via QR link below: 

PHONE – 0 3810 6666 (8am-4:30pm) 
 

@ capitalprojects@ipswich.qld.gov.au  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


